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LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: Dilworth 
 
PROPERTY ADDRESS:  719 Romany Road 
  
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: New Construction  
 
OWNER/APPLICANT:  Phyllis Fulton/Jessica Hindman 
  
Details of Proposed Request  
Existing Context 
The existing structure is a single family house constructed in 1975. The HDC placed a 365-Day Stay of Demolition 
on the property in April until plans for new construction are approved. Adjacent structures are one and two 
story single family homes, setbacks vary along the block between 40’ and 50’. 
 
Project 
The project is a 1.5 story single family house. The proposed front setback is approximately 40 feet from the right 
of way.  Total height is approximately 26’ from grade.  Materials include cedar shake siding, stone, and wood 
trim. Windows are aluminum clad over wood, Simulated True Divided Light (STDL). One mature canopy tree in 
the rear yard would be removed. 
 
Policy & Design Guidelines for New Construction, page 6.1  
Charlotte’s historic districts’ distinctive character is derived not only from architectural style but also from the 
nature of the street created by building setback, spacing, mass and height as well as the landscape quality. This 
street character and the surrounding properties are considered to be the context for any new building. As such, 
the block in which the new site is located should be carefully studied when designing a new infill dwelling. This 
context should include both sides of the subject street.  

 
The Charlotte Historic District Commission will not specify a particular architectural style or design for new 
construction projects. The scale, mass and size of a building are often far more important than the decorative 
details applied. However, well designed stylistic and decorative elements, as well as building materials and 
landscaping, can give new construction projects the attributes necessary to blend in with the district, while 
creating a distinctive character for the building.  
 
The criteria in this section are all important when considering whether a proposed new building design is 
appropriate and compatible. All criteria should be taken into consideration in the design process with the goal to 
ensure that the new design respects its historic neighboring buildings. New Construction Projects Will 
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for Compatibility by the Following Criteria Page 

 
 

Staff Analysis - The Commission will determine if the proposal meets the guidelines for new construction. 
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